
ww
e are starting to see the first signs of autumn but this does not appear to be slowing
down either our Club activities or special events. 
The Walking Clubs have been active with many members enjoying the fresh fall weather

and the special lunchtime campfire at Hilton Falls.  
Several First Edition Clubbers enjoyed an interesting literary pub club sponsored by Milton’s

Public Library focusing on one of their future selections “Mount Pleasant”. 
The Escarpment Grapenuts have also been keeping active and this popular Club is going very

strong.  
Many of our members are taking advantage of the variety of opportunities for playing cards -

choosing either Bridge, Euchre or Cribbage.  
All the planning is completed for the Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner? initiative and there has

been a very good response for the Swing Out to Victory Dance in November. In all, things have been
quite busy.

By now, everyone should have provided Jim Tschirhart, our Membership Chair, with a cheque
to renew his or her membership for 2014/2015.  

As mentioned at our last meeting, the City of Milton generously provided us with a grant in
order to purchase a new projector for our meetings.  This grant came about from money given to the
city from OLG revenues.  Look for us to be using it at the November meeting.  

I also want to encourage as many people as possible to register for our Christmas luncheon at
the Crosswinds Golf Club.  Last year’s event was a tremendous success and we are expecting the
same again.  In order to encourage maximum participation, the cost has been capped at $35 and
such expenses as entertainment  and prizes will be subsidized.

Read your Forum carefully so that you are “in the know” about all our Club activities.

Special events and Club activities not slowing
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Hay bales await a dry barn at tHe end of our summer

F

Start those

pictures and

stories coming!

I would like to encourage you, our Escarpment Probus Club
members, to submit photographs and stories of your travels in spe-
cial places such as China, South Africa, Europe and Goose Bay.

Send any of your pictures and a short story of where you are
and what you are doing to the Editor at: alan@jordanar.com
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Committee

Past President

Joanne millichamp   

303 Monaghan Crescent
Milton, Ontario, L9T 8C2

289-878-2969  
jmillichamp@hotmail.com

President

Cliff read    

1591 Stewart Crescent       
Milton, Ontario, L9T 6P9

905-864-1565
cliff.read@cogeco.ca

Vice-President

Gloria Pennycook   

PO Box 236      
Campbellville ON, L0P 1B0

905-659-7789
gpennycook@icloud.com

Social Chair 

anna strachan

500 Marcellus Avenue
Milton, Ontario, L9T 4E8

905-878-0812
anstrac1945@yahoo.ca

Activities Chair

liz read

1591 Stewart Crescent       
Milton, Ontario, L9T 6P9

905-864-1565       
liz.read@cogeco.ca

Treasurer

martin Capper, Ca

82 Miles Street
Milton, Ontario, L9T 1E6

905-693-0354
martin@martincapper.com

Program Chair 

Paul Crawford

164 McLaughlin Avenue
Milton, Ontario, L9T 7P4

289-878-4968 
paulellencrawford@gmail.com

Secretary

barb finnie

152 Meadowbrooke Drive
Milton, Ontario, L9T 2B6

905-878-9188
alandbarbfinnie@gmail.com

Membership Chair

Jim tschirhart 

287 Centennial Forest Dive  
Milton, Ontario, L9T 5X4

905-875-0859   
jtschirhart@bell.net

Nosh@Nite Paul & Ellen Crawford  289-878-4968 paulellencrawford@gmail.com 
Nosh ‘N’ Natter Michelle  Tschirhart 905-875-0859 mltschirhart55@gmail.com
Trail Walkers Ronald Flannagan 905-332-6310 rflannagan@cogeco.ca 
Track Walkers Liz & Cliff Read 905-864-1565 cliff.read@cogeco.ca 
Book Club - First Edition Paul Crawford 289-878-4968 paulellencrawford@gmail.com 
Book Club - Sequel Fay MacDonald 289-878-6730 famacdonald@yahoo.ca 
Garden Club - Zoomer Bloomers Gloria Pennycook 905-659-7789 gpennycook@icloud.com 
Bridge Club Elinore Shannon 905-878-1876 eshannon1@cogeco.ca 
Golf - Probus Pin Seekers Ron Millichamp 289-878-2969 ronmillichamp@hotmail.com 
Euchre Club - Afternoon Lorrette Shermet 905-878-1293 lorrette@sympatico.ca 
Euchre Club - Bid Lorrette Shermet 905-878-1293 lorrette@sympatico.ca 
Lunch Bunch Catherine Parr 289-878-5550 cparr3@cogeco.ca
Wine Club-Escarpment Grapenuts Michael Hooker 905-878-8953 mhooker10@bell.net
Nordic Pole Walking Club Liz & Cliff Read 905-864-1565 cliff.read@cogeco.ca 
Movie Club - Matinee Idols Jeanne Reid 289-878-9920 jreid345@cogeco.ca
Movie Club - Oscar Nights Robyn Balfour 905-876-3487 rbalfour@thomasus.com
Cribbage Club - Card Sharps Martin Capper 905-693-054 martin@martincapper.com
Inklings Writing Club Gillian Reynolds 905-878-1636 gilliana@cogeco.ca
Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner? Auriel Halliday 905-336-2430 aurielh@gmail.com

aCtiVities and soCial eVents ConVenors’ information

forum deadlines

Articles and pictures for publication should be received no later than seven days after the regular meeting. 
Stories and articles may be emailed to the Editor or submitted to any member of the Management Committee.

Escarpment PROBUS Club reserves the right to refuse, edit or change any copy or pictures submitted.

forum - ESCARPMENT PROBUS CLUB NEWSMAGAzINE

this Probus Club is open to both ladies and gentlemen members

Published monthly and emailed in Pdf format to all the members of 

the escarpment Probus Club - members may also pick up their copy at the meeting

Annual Membership is $45 per person - One time only fee of $20 for your name badge

meetings are held on every third wednesday in the month at 9:30am

at the milton sports Centre, 605 santa maria boulevard, milton, ontario, l9t 6J5
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If you know someone who you feel
would be interested in joining the
Escarpment PROBUS Club please
forward this Newsmagazine with

our compliments.

Newsmagazine Editor

alan Jordan

1211 Barr Crescent
Milton, Ontario, L9T 6X6

289-878-7645
alan@jordanar.com



Due to our Christmas party, there will be no December Speaker

Our november Speaker
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Doug Spooner
Pan am/PaRaPan am ameRiCan GameS

ORGanizinG COmmittee SeniOR manaGeR

his community with volunteer roles with
Toronto Sport Council’s Sport Hosting Strategy
Committee, and on the Board of Directors of For
Youth Initiative, a Toronto youth-serving not for
profit.

Capitalizing on this passion for Sport, Doug
is currently working with the Organizing 
Committee for the Toronto 2015 Pan Am/Para-
pan Am American Games Organizing 
Committee as Senior Manager, Transportation
Partner Integration and Planning.  

In this role he is responsible for proving up
to date planning information to the Ministry of
Transportation, 10 Transit Agencies, 16 Munici-
pal Road Authorities, and the Integrated 
Security Unit.  The Games will draw more than
10,000 athletes and officials, 250,000 visitors and
4,000 media to southern Ontario. 

Competitions will take place in more than 30
venues located in a 5,300-square kilometre 
footprint. 

To ensure safe, reliable and efficient travel
throughout the region, the Pan Am Transporta-
tion Team (PATT) is working on an integrated
Games-time transportation plan. This plan will
deliver services to athletes, officials, media, 
dignitaries, spectators and volunteers.

D
oug Spooner has spent his entire life
competing, volunteering and working in
Sport.  Doug began his work on Multi-

Sport Games by completing of a Master’s of 
Political Science degree from the University of
Waterloo, with a focus on the integration of 
Organizing Committees, Governments and 
Security Agencies.  

Following a professional hockey career, he
has also held planning and operational roles
with the Sarnia 2011/Kingston 2013 ParaSport
Ontario Summer Games and the Toronto 2012
Ontario Summer Games.  

Doug also dedicates his time to improving

F

T
he Escarpment Probus Club has been approached by 
Doctoral Candidate, Suzanne Bell, from the University of
Ottawa for assistance.  

She is completing her PhD in Clinical Psychology and is 
looking for volunteers (women over the age of 50) to complete a 
research survey in a study of older adult women’s experiences in
intimate relationships.  

Suzanne has contacted several Probus groups hoping that 
individuals who are interested might complete her research 
survey.  

We have looked into this request and feel it is legitimate. It has been given approval from the
University of Ottawa’s Research Ethics Board.  

In fact, several other Probus Clubs have already invited interested members to participate in this
survey. Further information can be found at: www.surveymonkey.com/s/Intimate Women

Research survey request received

F

I'm as pure as the
driven slush. 

Tallulah
Bankhead 
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LunchBunchBanterCome out and enjoy lunch

with your new friends…

by Catherine Parr - Convenor

O
ur lunch reservations following the November 19th meeting have been made at Casa
Americo.  An Italian Bistro and Restaurant, Casa Americo is at 144 Main Street, downtown
Milton.  

I had not considered this upscale restaurant for our crowd because I assumed it was too pricey
and likely too small to accommodate our usual twenty to twenty-five diners.  I was happily wrong
on both counts, the owner is quite willing to fit us all in.  

The daily luncheon special for example, soup or salad and pasta for $12 will be announced by
our server.  

Our true seafoodies might consider antipasto choices of calamari with olives, onion, sun dried
tomatoes and feta cheese in house dressing at $9.88 or Escargot Al Funghi with mushrooms, garlic
butter and parmigiano reggiano at $8.88.  

I am curious to find out what a “frizzled” leek might be which is the garnish on their specialty,
Cream of Butternut Squash Soup at $5.  

The Panini and Sandwhich selections, all with french fries or salad, have a Vegetarian choice
with grilled seasonal vegetables
and mozzarella and pesto spread
at $9.88.

The Reuben comes in at $10,
Veal Scallopini or Chicken 
Parmigiano at $12.88, just to
mention a few from this 
category.  

The menu continues with
many delightful Pasta and
Risotto dishes and main course
plates to tempt every appetite
and budget.  See you on the 19th! 

for full menu go to:

www.casaamerico.com F

A lie told often
enough becomes
the truth.

Lenin 



Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner?
≈
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Please

return . . .
. . . your name

tags to the

membership

table at the

conclusion of

each Probus

meeting.

thank you

by anna strachan - Social Chair

C
hristmas is fast approaching and in 
keeping with the holiday spirit, a special
meeting has been planned for December.  

The December 17th meeting of the 
Escarpment Probus will be held at the 
Crosswinds Golf and Country Club located at
Derry Road and Guelph Line. 

The format for the December meeting has
been modified for the Christmas social event.
The meeting will start at 9:30am with the 
general business meeting followed by coffee at
10:30am. Entertainment will be provided from
11:00am to 11.45am at which time the bar will be
opened for cocktails with lunch being served at
12.15. We have managed to keep the cost to last
year’s price of $35 per person. This includes
lunch, tax, tip and entertainment.

Members started signing up for this special

event at our October meeting with 43 members
signing up thus far. the last possible date to

sign-up is at the november 20th meeting so
please bring you check books with you to the
November meeting so that you may enjoy a 
delightful lunch at Crosswinds with your
Probus family on December 17th.

Neither the hosts nor the guests know who’s

going where . . . hence 

“Guess Who’s Coming to

Dinner?”  This will be a

fun night and a

chance to meet

new people 

without the 

responsibility

of making a

whole meal by

yourself.  

Everyone is 

welcome, singles

and couples.

For further 

information, contact:  

Auriel Halliday, 905-336-2430 or

Joanne Millichamp, 289-878-2969

TheSocialScene

F
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by michael Hooker - Convenor

thursday 4th september – Host: Patricia and ron flannagan

Theme: Wines of Burgundy
Winners: 

A tie for first:
Domaine des Malandes Chablis 2012 (Chardonnay)
Maison Louis Latour Burgundy (Pinot Noir)

monday 8th september – Joanne and ron millichamp

Theme: Grapes of Italy
Winner: 

Batasiolo Bosc Dia Rei Moscato D’asti (a sweet white Moscato grape highly 
recommended by the Milton LCBO Store manager – they have trouble keeping it in stock).

thursday 2nd october – ann and ron duPont

Theme: Specific grapes: Sauvignon Blanc (Whites) and Pinot Noir (Reds)
Winners:

Whites: Francois Lurton Sauvignon Blanc - Bordeaux, France
Reds: Mirassou Reserve Pinot Noir – Modesto, California

monday 6th october – Gillian and bryan reynolds

Theme: Alphabetical Wines from Australia, British Columbia, Chile, Deutschland, Espagne, France
Winners:

Whites: Schmitt Sohne Mosel Riesling
Reds: Chilean Malbec – made at Carafe Wines in Milton!

From the tasting reports from our hosts, it sounds as if I missed some very enjoyable
evenings while I was away. I didn’t drink much wine while I was in Turkey, but some of the tour
group had a glass with most dinners. Consensus seemed to be that Turkish wines varied widely,
from pretty rough to very pleasant.

our november hosts are:
monday 3rd november (7:00 pm) - lorrette and Peter shermat

611 Foster Court, Milton - Phone: 905 878 1293 - Email: lorrette@sympatico.ca
Lorrette and Peter are willing to host 10 Grapenutters, plus the two of them

thursday 6th november (7:00 pm) - anna and Chris strachan

500 Marcellus Avenue, Milton - Phone: 905 878 0812 - Email: anstrac1945@yahoo.ca
Anna and Chris will also take in 10 thirsty souls.

If you plan on attending, please advise your chosen host at least 1 week before, to allow
time for the host to advise you of the individual cost. If you have to cancel, please advise the host
asap, and also settle up with the host if you cancel after you have been advised of the cost.

I’m looking for a host for Monday 1st December – if you would like to volunteer, please let
me know. Hosting can be fun, and you decide how many people you can comfortably take in.

Re my survey about continuing over the winter – results were decisive. For continuing:
100% - for taking a GrapeNuts holiday: 0%. The Ayes have it!

WINE TASTING CLUB

P R O B U S
grape
-nuts

Wine tasting “need to know” information

We like 

to know 

who you are!

Please 

wear your

Probus Pin 

at all external

Probus 

events
F
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Cheque 
us 
out!
Please remember

to bring your

cheque book to

all the Probus 

meetings if you

would like to

sign-up for any

of the activities.

thank you.

two new couples

join natterers
by anne marie stockley and

Gillian reynolds

I
t was a dark and stormy
night . . . but it didn’t
damped our enthusiasm.

After the summer hiatus, the
intrepid Nosh ‘n’ Natter
group got together on October
3rd for a wonderful evening
of terrific conversation,

NNNN++

Keep fit with Pole Walking
by liz read - activities Chair

o
ur newest Probus activity is Pole walking. we will

meet mondays and fridays at 10:30am and

wednesdays at 9:30am. Park at the rotary Park lot

walkway leading to the mill Pond. 

if weather is inclement, we'll walk indoors at the 

milton sports Centre. rubber tips for your poles are

mandatory.

by martin Capper - treasurer

N
ine members of the Card Sharp 
Cribbage Group gathered on 
Wednesday October 20 for an evening

of company, companionship and cribbage. We
played in 3 groups, a twosome, a threesome
and with partners in a foursome.

Bragging rights went to Joanne Millichamp
who achieved the single hand highest score of
24 early in the night and to Ellen Crawford who
took Ron Millichamp to the wood shed with 12
in her hand and 14 in her crib!

great noshing and libations. 
Originally planned to be

held at the home of Sigrid
Byrne’s, last minute reno 
conflicts caused a shift to
Sheila Webster’s home.  They

were excellent hostesses.
Thank you so much.  

Our next Nosh ‘n’ Natter
will be hosted by Barb Crowe
and John Yardley on Novem-
ber 7th.  See you there.

So, if 15 for 2, or his nob, his nibs and one
for the go mean anything to you, consider join-
ing us for our next night of fun on November 10
at 82 Miles Street. All levels of players including
beginners will find themselves welcome!

if his nob or his nibs means anything to you . . .

Group

Card

Sharp

Cribbage

F

F

F



membership
If any of your

contact information
needs to be 
updated or 

corrected,
please contact

Jim tschirhart,
Membership Chair,

by Email
jtschirhart@bell.net

OR 905-875-0859 

by michael Hooker - Convener

E
leven of the Escarpment Grapenuts gathered
on Thursday October 2 at the home of Ann
and Ron Du Pont for the next round of wine

comparisons.
The category was to highlight a specific grape.

The three whites were Sauvignon Blanc and the
three reds were Pinot Noir, but they were from
vastly different regions. This is to emphasize the
difference that the local growing conditions create,
as well as the differences between winemakers’
skills.  

After the first evaluation, we had a sample of
cheese and then sampled again.  All enjoyed the
changed format and found that a cheese pairing
significantly changed the rating of some of the
wines.

WINE TASTING CLUB

P R O B U S
grape
-nuts

Skills, winemakers compared

if you know of a member who

is ill, hospitalized or moving out

of the area and not re-joining

our club, please advise 

Lorrette Shermet at: 

lorrette@sympatico.ca 

or 905-878-1293.

Greeting Cards
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ron millichamp was the lucky winner of the October Escarpment
Probus 50/50 Draw.

ron took home a record $128.75 for a $5 investment. Many thanks
to all those of you who played.

and the

winner is!

F

Please

return . . .
. . . your name

tags to the

membership

table at the

conclusion of

each Probus

meeting.

thank you

by Gillian reynolds - Convenor

E
ight of our ten talented members gathered in the plushly appointed upstairs of Grace 
Anglican Church on Thursday, October 23rd at 1:00 pm. It was interesting getting acquainted
and hearing everyone’s stories or poems.  

There were a variety of topics read, ranging from
public bathrooms to dog sledding and Guy Fawkes
Night to Christmas. After each reading, we showed our
appreciation and then followed a discussion leading to
personal memoires and experiences. In fact, we became
so carried away that we didn’t have time for a break. 

We meet on the 4th Thursday each month from
1pm until 3pm. The next being on November 27th.

Ensconced in our comfy reading chairs are, in no particular order: Gillian Reynolds, Patricia Kotack, Lorrette Shermet,

Marilyn Armstrong, Jan Gooden and June Leach, with Alan Jordan lurking behind the camera.

“the time has come,” the Walrus said, “to write of many things”

“The time has come,” the Walrus said,

“To talk of many things:

Of shoes - and ships - and sealing-wax -

Of cabbages - and kings -

And why the sea is boiling hot -

And whether pigs have wings.”

INKLINGSProbus writinG Club

by lewis CarrollF
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by Paul Crawford - Program Chair

T
he September Nosh was hosted by the Millichamps. There were
over 20 in attendance that evening.  Guests have continued to come
up with different and tasty hors’ d’oeuvres and this night was no

exception. The family dog welcomed us all and we had another in a series
of enjoyable evenings.

too much good food, not!

Please bring your cup or mug to the next 
Escarpment Probus meeting 

and help us do our bit to make 
the world a little greener

If you love your cup 
and the environment,

show it!

activities

we’ll happily pull one another out of the gutter
if that’s where our bowling skills take us. This
will take place on Thursday, January 15 at
10:30am and you can sign up at our next meet-
ing. Don’t miss it!

by liz read - activities Chair

T
he Swing Out to Victory Dance is being
held on Saturday, November 8, at the
Canadian Warplane Heritage Museum,

9280 Airport Road, Mount Hope. For those who
joined up, remember that the doors open at 5:30
with dinner at 6:30 and music/dancing at 9:00
pm. Our group will have reserved seating and
one of our committee members will meet you at
the door with your tickets. If you have any
clothing and accessories from the 1940s, this is
your opportunity to dress up in style.

The Colm Wilkinson concert on December
5th promises to be a real treat. 

Those attending can take the opportunity to
have dinner at 5:30 pm at East Side Mario’s 

before the show. Let Barbara Alderson 
(frazzled@xplornet.com) know if you are 
interested in joining the diners.
And for those members who signed up for

the cheese pairings, we’ll meet in the Loft of the
Longo’s at 1079 Maple Avenue (near Home
Depot at Thompson Rd. and Maple). We’ll see
you on December 15 at 11:00 am. Ginny, the
Longo’s representative, promises tastings of 

delicious cheeses accompanied by deli
meats, fruits, nuts and breads that will get us
ready for planning our Christmas entertaining.

We are now booking for the Kerry Stratton
concert, Tchaikovsky’s Passion, at the Milton
Centre for the Arts on February 20. Tickets are
$36 a person.

At our last Probus meeting, members indi-
cated that they have energy to spare and are
willing to strike out for bowling at Champs
Family Entertainment Centre on Bronte Street.
This is a deal at only $22 a person including
bowling, shoe rental, and a bowling alley menu
lunch. No previous experience is required and

So much fun, so little time!

F

F

Maturity is a bitter
disappointment for
which no remedy
exists, unless
laughter can be
said to remedy
anything. 

Kurt Vonnegut 
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by Joanne millichamp - Past-President

A
12 day/11 night tour of Ireland has been specially 
designed for our Probus Club by a tour wholesale 
company.  The trip will take place in 2015 from 

September 22nd to October 3rd. The cost is $3,059 per person
with a single supplement of $500. Not included are airport 
departure taxes of approximately $630pp.

The trip includes visits to the cities of Belfast, Dublin, Derry,
Galway and Cork.  Scenic tours of the Ring of Kerry, Killarney
lakes, the Burren region, Connemara and the Giant’s Causeway
are also included.  We will visit castles, abbeys, beautiful gardens,
and yes, a few pub evenings as well.  

If you think you may be interested, please add your name to
the sign up sheet available at the next meeting, and we will 
provide you with a detailed brochure.

For further information call Joanne Millichamp at 
289-878-2969.

Idyllic Ireland

F
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by Paul Crawford - Program Chair

P
enny hosted our latest discussion on a
nonfiction book about the life of Henrietta
Lacks, a poor black woman who lived in

the Baltimore area in the early 1950s and who
died a horrible death from cervical cancer com-
plicated by syphilis and HPV virus infections. 

Cells from her cancer were taken and cul-
tured by a doctor at Johns Hopkins hospital. 

The book chronicles how those cells became
the building block for scientific research from
the 1950s up to the present. The sale of those
cells by drug companies has earned millions and
been instrumental in finding the cure for polio
and many different forms of cancer. 

Henrietta’s family, however, did not benefit
from this and lived a life of poverty and great
hardship. 

The group had a wide-ranging reaction to

The First Edition

the book with ratings from 4 to 8 out of 10
with 10 being an excellent engaging read. All
found the story behind the book compelling
but there is a heavy dose of biology in the
book due to the need to explain how her cells
keep living to this day in cultures throughout
the world.

this book chronicles our history

The Pinseekers will not be seeking pins any-
more this fall.  We will resume the golf activity
in the spring.  Thanks for your participation.

Probus bowling will take place on
Thursday, January 15, 2015 

at 10:30am followed by lunch
Bring your cheque book and sign up at our next

meeting to guarantee a spot.
Champs Family Entertainment Centre

on Bronte Street 
This is a deal at only $22 a person 
including bowling, shoe rental and a 

bowling alley menu lunch
No previous experience is required

The next Euchre afternoon will be at Sue
Murray’s place on November 18th at 1 p.m. 101 -
1390 Main St. E. Milton L9T 7S9 - 905-693-8012.

Bowling is FUN! Join your Probian friends at

Kerry stratton: tchaikovsky’s Passion

featuring: Christoph seybold, Violinist

milton Centre for the arts

friday 20 february 8:00pm

Price: $36 each

Get swept away with the toronto Concert 

orchestra’s performance of irresistible melodies

from swan lake and sleeping beauty, as well

as the fire and ice of tchaikovsky one and only

violin concerto with european star soloist

Christoph seybold.

F

F F
A signature always
reveals a man's
character - and
sometimes even
his name.

Evan Esar 
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In wholehearted appreciation and recognition of her

significant contribution to both the establishment of 

The Escarpment Probus Club 

and its success in its inaugural year 

LifetimeMembership

JoanneMillichampis hereby granted Lifetime Membership

by Gloria Pennycook  - Vice-President

I
n October the zoomer Bloomers met in
downtown Milton led by Jim McConvey to
walk around the old part of town. 
We enjoyed fall colours and gardens, as well

as the interesting architecture of the old houses. 
Jim hosted the group back at his house

by Joanne millichamp - Past-President

T
hank you all for the Lifetime Membership given to me by all of you at our last meeting. This
was totally unexpected and very much appreciated. Thank you all very much.  
Needless to say, I didn't create this new, vibrant Escarpment Probus Club all by myself!

Thanks again to each and every one of you for the part you have each played individually in 
making this Club such a success. 

We were lucky to have such a dedicated management team for our first year, and we've had
some fun-times getting things organized. Many thanks again.

where we planned for future events. 
We hope to go to Crawfords Garden Center

in November to make a seasonal arrangement.
Then we will rest for the winter, just like our
garden, and start up again in the spring. 

We have had a fun season of events. Thanks
to everyone.

time for our

gardens to sleep
Escarpment

Garden Club

First

Club

President

receives

Lifetime

membership

F

F
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ESCARPMENT PROBUS CLUB - CALENDAR OF EVENTS
eVent date and time meet at ConVenor

n o V e m b e r   2 0 1 4

nosh ‘n’ natter 7 november, friday 6:00-9:00pm barb Crowe & John yardleymichelle tschirhart

swing out Victory dance 8 november, saturday - 5:30pm airplane museum liz read

movie Club - oscar night 10 november, monday - tba Various robyn balfour

Card sharp Cribbage 10 november, monday - 7:00pm martin Capper’s Home martin Capper

book Club - first edition 10 november, monday - 1:00pm Cliff read’s Home Paul Crawford

Gardening - Zoomer bloomers 12 november, wednesday - 1:00pm Crawford’s Garden Centre Gloria Pennycook

book Club - sequel 12 november, wednesday - 10:00am Joanne millichamp’s fay macdonald

Probus executive meeting 12 november, wednesday - 1:00pm martin Capper’s

euchre Club - afternoon 18 november, tuesday - 1:00pm sue murray’s Home lorrette shermet

esCarPment Probus 19 november, wednesday - 9:30am milton sports Centre 

lunch bunch 19 november, wednesday - noon Casa americo HrH Catherine Parr

deadline articles & Pictures 26 november, wednesday all material should be sent to alan@jordanar.com

inklings writing Club 27 november, thursday - 1:00pm Grace anglican Church Gillian reynolds

both nosh Groups meet 28 november, friday - 5:30pm Christy & Gary babcock

wine tasting - Grapenuts monday & thursday Various michael Hooker

track walkers monday & friday - 10:30am milton sports Centre tbd

nordic Pole walkers monday & friday - 10:30am milton mill Pond liz read

nordic Pole walkers wednesday - 9:30am milton mill Pond liz read

trail walkers tuesday - 1:00pm Various Pat & ron flannagan

d e C e m b e r   2 0 1 4

Probus executive meeting 10 december, wednesday - 7:00pm tbd

Cheese Pairing 15 december, monday - 11:00am longos - thompson/maple liz read

esCarPment Probus 17 december, wednesday - 9:30am Crosswinds Golf Course 

deadline articles & Pictures 24 december, wednesday all material should be sent to alan@jordanar.com

track walkers monday & friday - 10:30am milton sports Centre tbd

nordic Pole walkers monday & friday - 10:30am milton mill Pond liz read

nordic Pole walkers wednesday - 9:30am milton mill Pond liz read

trail walkers tuesday - 1:00pm Various Pat & ron flannagan

Done reading your Probus Forum newsmagazine? 

share it with your friends, neighbours and yes, relatives!

we are always looking for retired or semi-retired ladies and

gentlemen who enjoy meeting involved and 

outgoing people with like minds.

Please send them this publication with our compliments.

MONTHLY NEWSMAGAZINE

FOR MEMBERS OF THE
ESCARPMENT PROBUS CLUB

MILTON, ONTARIO, CANADA

F

I would like to encourage you, our Escarpment Probus Club

members, to submit photographs and stories of your travels in spe-

cial places such as China, South Africa, Europe and Goose Bay.

Send any of your pictures and a short story of where you are

and what you are doing to the Editor at: alan@jordanar.com


